
No.  11 24th November 2017 

This Week’s Achievements Dear Parents /Carers, 
 

It is with great sadness today 
that we bid farewell to Mrs 

Bradshaw, one of our Dinner 
Supervisors.  Mrs Bradshaw has worked at 

Whitnash Primary School for over 27 years!! 
This is an amazing commitment and dedication 
to our school and we thank Mrs Bradshaw from 
the bottom of our hearts for all the support she 
has given the school and the children over this 
long service. We hope that she, like us all, will 
look back at her time at Whitnash with a great 
deal of affection. I know Mrs Bradshaw will be 
leaving to enjoy a well-earned rest!  Good luck 

Mrs Bradshaw, we will miss you.  
 

We also congratulate Mrs Marshall on her job. 
Mrs Marshall has also left us for pastures new.  
We thank her for her service to the school, both 
as a Dinner Supervisor and in Breakfast Club. 
Good luck Mrs Marshall, we will miss you too! 

 
At the same time we say goodbye to some staff, 

we welcome on-board two new Dinner 
Supervisors. Mrs Gillatt and Mrs Sweet will be 

joining our staff on Monday.  They have been in 
school today for training for their new lunchtime 
role and we are thoroughly looking forward to 

them beginning work with us next week. 
  

Well done to the Year 4 pupils this week who 
took part in a Maths afternoon at Bishops 

Tatchbrook. These children met pupils from 
other schools and they all joined together for a 

times table competition.  All the children 
represented the school brilliantly and thoroughly 

enjoyed this event. 

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend! 
Mrs Ellison,  Headteacher 

Act Of Kindness 

Chloe 

Holly 
The Whole Class - For settling 
in so well to Whitnash Primary 

School. 

Hazel  

Bhavya - For settling really well 
into her new school. 

Zaynah - For trying really hard 
to write independently.  Her 

writing is getting much better. 

Hawthorn 
Chloe - For always trying her 

best.  Chloe is also an excellent 
role model for good behaviour. 

Pine  
Finnley-Shae - For producing a 

fantastic model of a car for 
homework.  Well done! 

Maple 
Thomas - For great effort in his 
learning making huge amounts 

of progress daily. 

Juniper  

Ruya - For being very 
enthusiastic in class and for 

trying extra hard with her 
spellings in her writing this 

week. 

Ash  

Anais & Milan - For amazing 
homework standard - Every 

piece is a credit to their 
independent efforts. 

Oak  
Isabelle - For a great attitude 

towards learning. 

11 44 55 66 99 Platinum 

Sunit Lincoln Sefanos 
Lucas 

Rose Eden-
Mae 

Milan 
Eshwar 



School Photographs 
 

Please return any orders to school 
by 

Monday 27th November 2017 
 

The school cannot accept any orders after this date.  
If you miss the deadline, please refer to the ‘Late 

Order Instructions’ on the reverse of the order form. 

Christmas Meal 
 

Wednesday 20th December 2017 
 

Letters have now been sent out with the 
menu and an order slip for you to complete.  Please 
complete and return to school as soon as possible. 

 
If you do not order a Christmas lunch, your child will 
not be able to have a cooked lunch on this day and 
will need to bring in sandwiches from home.  As you 

can appreciate these dinners are ordered in 
advance and exact numbers are catered for. 

 
I’m sorry if some confused has been caused - if your 

child is in Holly and Years 1-2 you do not need to 
pay for the Christmas lunch, however, we do need 

the slip returned to enable us to inform cook of 
numbers. 

Every week we shall be 
recommending a ‘book 

of the week’. 

When Daisy Wells and Hazel 
Wong set up their very own 

deadly secret detective agency at 
Deepdean School for Girls, they struggle to 

find any truly exciting mysteries to 
investigate. (Unless you count the case of 

Lavinia’s missing tie. Which they don’t, 
really.) 

 
But then Hazel discovers the Science 

Mistress, Miss Bell, lying dead in the Gym. 
She thinks it must all have been a terrible 
accident – but when she and Daisy return 

five minutes later, the body has 
disappeared. Now the girls know a murder 

must have taken place . . . and there’s more 
than one person at Deepdean with a motive. 

 
‘An exciting story which is funny too! It was 
a real page turner – I couldn’t put it down! 

Definitely worth a read.’ ~Mrs Norris 
 

Find out more at  

https://robin-stevens.co.uk/the-books/ 

Security 
 

Please can you take your bikes/scooters 
home with you every night. 

 
However, if you do choose to leave them at 
school overnight, we would remind you that 
they are left at the owners own risk and that 

the school cannot be held responsible for 
any damage or theft. 

 
Thank you for your co-operation. 

 
Mr Johnson—Site Officer 

Roast Turkey Breast Fillet 
with Chipolata Sausage, 
Sage and Onion Stuffing 

and Gravy 
 

or 
 

(v) Roast Quorn Fillet, 
Sage and Onion Stuffing 

and Gravy 

Crispy Roast Potatoes 
Garden Peas and Carrots 

 
(v) Ice Cream 

or 
(v) Homemade Chocolate 

Cracknel 
 

Selection of Drinks 

Congratulations 
 

For taking part in the consortium 
Times-Tables Event 

 

Harry   Lacey-Mae   Lydia   Evie 
 

https://robin-stevens.co.uk/the-books/


Bring in your coats, hats and gloves! 
 

The weather is now really really 
cold.  Can children please make 
sure they have their coats, hats 
and gloves in school.  If the 
weather is dry the children still go 
outside to play, so we have to 
make sure they are well wrapped 
up! 

 
Uniform Reminder 

 
 Long hair tied back—boys and girls. 
 No nail varnish 
 Suitable footwear—black shoes 
 

Please make sure your child’s 
PE kit is in school at all times. 

CHICKEN POX 
 

We are still having an increased 
number of children with chicken 

pox.  If you suspect your child has 
chicken pox please visit your GP to 

confirm.   
 

Please remember they are allowed back to 
school when the last spot has scabbed over. 

 
There is also a bad tummy upset going 

around.  Please remember that if your child 
has had sickness or diarrhoea they MUST 

remain off school for 48 hours after their last 
bout. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Help us prepare for the Christmas Fayre 
 

Friday 15th December 2017  
 

We would be really grateful for any help. This 
could be on the day manning a stall, making 

teas, or setting up the hall on the Friday 
afternoon.  

 
You do not need to commit to all of the Fayre 
time, we understand that people are busy and 
want some time to go around themselves with 
their families, just let the PTA know what you 

can do and we will fit you in.  
 

If you are happy to help could 
you please drop your contact 

details at reception. Thank you in 
advance.  

 
We look forward to a happy and 

festive day!  

Christmas Starts At Whitnash ... 
Friday 8th December 2017 

 
Non-Uniform / Christmas Jumper Day 

 
Children can come to school in non

-uniform or a Christmas jumper. 
All we ask is that you bring in 

something suitable for the tombola 
stall. 

 
Decorating the School 

 
We shall also be decorating the 
school ready for all the festive 

fun. 

Christmas Messy Church 
 

Whitnash Methodist Church 
61 Murcott Road E, CV31 2JJ 

 
Saturday 9th December 2017 

10.30am - 12.30pm 

For Schools Years R to Year 
6 & siblings 

Children MUST be 
accompanied by an adult. 

 
For more information please 

contact 
Lisa:  lafincken66@gmail.com 

Tel No:  01926 711136 

Come dressed as a nativity 
character and take part as we 

tell the Christmas Nativity 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?q=http://moziru.com/explore/Cap%2520clipart%2520cold%2520weather%2520clothes/&sa=U&ved=0ahUKEwiInruvy9fXAhUBrxoKHfMDD3g4PBDBbggoMAk&usg=AOvVaw0Ha6cuwNTJK9k1gBWdRkHP


What’s on … 

December 2017       

8 Friday DAY Non-Uniform/Christmas Jumper for Christmas Fayre—Bring 
something for the tombola. 

12 Tuesday 9.30am Whole School Church Service @ St Margaret’s Church—
Pupils only.  Followed by KS2 Carol Service 

13 Wednesday 10.00am Holly Performance of Angel Express to Parents 

13 Wednesday 5.30pm KS1 - Years 1,2 Performance of It’s A Party to Parents 

14 Thursday 9.30am KS1 - Years 1,2 Performance of It’s A Party to 
Grandparents/Community 

15 Friday 3.15pm Christmas Fayre - Everyone Welcome 

18 Monday 9.30am KS2 - Years 3,4,5,6 Carol Service to Grandparents/
Community (at School) 

19 Tuesday 6.00pm KS2 - Years 3,4,5,6 Carol Service to Parents @ St 
Margaret’s Church (x2 tickets per family) 

22 Friday 3.15pm Break up for Christmas Holidays 

Monday 
Pork Sausages  

(v) Cheesy 
Tomato Risotto 
Jacket Potato  

~ 
Strawberry Swirl 

Mousse 
Cheddar Cheese, 

Crackers and 
Apple Wedge 

Tuesday  
Chicken Fillet in a 

Bun 
(v) Tuna Pasta 

Bake 
Jacket Potato  

~ 
 Chef’s 

Homemade Fruit 
Crumble with 

custard 
Ice Cream Tub 

Wednesday  
Roast Pork 
(v) Veggie 
Sausages 

Jacket Potato  
~ 

Homemade Iced 
Mandarin Sponge 

Thursday  
Chicken Pie 

(v) 
Breadcrumbed 

Vegetable 
Fingers 

Jacket Potato  
~ 

Whip with Fruit in 
Juice 

Homemade 
Ginger Cookie 

Friday  
Battered Fish 

Fillet 
(v) Vegetable 

Burrito 
Jacket Potato 

~ 
Homemade 
Chocolate 
Flapjack 

Everyday  
Bread and chilled water are available throughout lunch. Fresh fruit platters, organic yoghurts and rice 

pots are available as alternative desserts. 
Fresh fruits and vegetables used are subject to seasonal variation.  

(MSC) Certified Sustainable Seafood  
A non meat dish is available daily  

Please let your school cook know if you require a vegetarian meal on a day when 
one isn’t shown. For more information about school meals go to www.warwickshire.gov.uk/

schoolmeals 

Jacket Potato:  each day choose a filling from: Cheese, Tuna Mayonnaise or Cheese and Beans   


